
  
  
 

 

 
September 27, 2010 

Even More (!) Guidance on Claims and 
Appeals Requirements For 2011 
 
As you know from our previous Guidance on Claims and Appeals 
Requirements Alert, one of the many consequences of the Patient 
Protection and Affordable Care Act (as amended by the Health 
Care and Education Reconciliation Act of 2010) (together, the 
“Act”) is that group health plans and health insurers have new 
internal claims review requirements, and also are now required to 
have an external review process (unless the plans are 
“grandfathered” plans).  Last week, the agencies issued more 
guidance on this topic – this time giving welcome relief to plan 
sponsors and insurance companies concerned about implementing 
the new requirements for the 2011 plan year. 

Some of the new claim and appeal requirements are predicted to be burdensome and difficult to 
administer.  In response to these concerns, the agencies’ most recent guidance is in the form of an 
enforcement grace period.  Specifically, the agencies stated that they will not bring an enforcement 
action against a plan that is not in compliance with the new requirements, provided that the plan is 
working in good faith to implement the new standards.  The grace period extends to July 1, 2011. 

Notably, the grace period only applies to a few of the new standards: 

o the shortened time frame for processing urgent care claims; 

o the requirement to provide notices in a culturally and linguistically appropriate 
manner; and 

o the requirement for broader content and specificity in notices. 

In other words, full compliance is still expected with respect to the other claims and appeals 
requirements.  Plan sponsors should currently be working on these other requirements, including 
contracting with third parties for external review, changes in internal claims processes, and 
revisions to plan documents and participant communications. 

For assistance, or if you have questions about any other employee benefit matters, please contact 
a member of our Benefits Law Group. 

 

 

 

 

Holland & Hart is the largest law 
firm based in the Rocky Mountain 
West, providing a complete range 
of legal services to a diverse 
group of commercial and 
individual clients. 
 
The firm offers an extensive 
network of legal talent and 
resources equipped to assist 
businesses in every stage of 
development, and in all facets of 
the law.  
 
For more information, visit the 
Holland & Hart web site at 
www.hollandhart.com. 
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION: 

This alert is designed to provide general information on pertinent legal topics. The statements made are provided for educational purposes only. 
They do not constitute legal advice nor do they necessarily reflect the views of Holland & Hart LLP or any of its attorneys other than the author. This 

alert is not intended to create an attorney-client relationship between you and Holland & Hart LLP. If you have specific questions as to the 
application of the law to your activities, you should seek the advice of your legal counsel. 
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